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An ASEG Service Certificate, for distinguished service by a member to the ASEG, is
presented to Wayne Stasinowsky (or “Staz” as he prefers to be known) for
distinguished services to the ASEG, through long-standing contributions to State
Branch and Federal Committees, and specifically for his contributions to updating
and maintaining the ASEG website over many years.

Wayne has had a long association and involvement with the ASEG, and has been an
active contributor as a past President of the Queensland Branch from 1994 to 1996,
as well as Federal Vice-President and member of the Conference Advisory
Committee from 1996 to 2000.

Wayne became the ASEG’s Web Master in 2007. In 2007 he also wrote a web site
review document detailing the functionality and responsibilities for the whole ASEG
Website. This served as the basis for the design of the new web site. In 2008 the
ASEG website provider cancelled the contract with the ASEG at short notice leaving
the ASEG with no web site. Wayne managed to get an interim solution up within one
week. He then took it upon himself to continue to develop and maintain this solution
until the Society was able to specify and design a more permanent one.

The design work, coding and maintenance of the interim solution was carried out by
Wayne on an entirely voluntary basis and in his own time. This was against a
background of substantial personal and professional changes culminating in his
move to Canada in 2010.

Wayne’s vision for the website was that it should become an instrument for the
members and should allow for the various parts of the society to maintain their own
requirements. Wayne's efforts gave the society a workable website and enabled the
society to take the time to develop a more permanent solution for the future.

Over the past year he has continued to assist with maintenance of the website from
the other side of the world and helped the current Web Master with the specification
of the new website.

The Federal Executive is pleased to recognise Wayne’s commitment and service to
the ASEG by this Service award.



